CSR Articles and Reports

September – November 2017

Theory and Practice

"Monitoring workers' rights: The limits of voluntary social compliance initiatives in labor repressive regimes," Mark Anner, Global Policy, May 2017, Vol. 8, pages 56-65. http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/1758-5899.12385/full

"Wildcat strikes and Better Work bipartite committees in Vietnam: Toward an Elect, Represent, Protect and Empower framework," Mark Anner, Better Work Discussion Paper #24, May 2017, International Labor Organization:

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/319881595 Wildcat_Strikes_and_Better_Work_Bipart ite_Committees_in_Vietnam_Toward_an_Elect_Represent_Protect_and_Empower_Framework? channel=doi&linkId=59c045350f7e9b48a29bae1d&showFulltext=true

"The Occupational Health and Safety Professional Capability Framework; A global framework for practice," INSHPO – International Network of Safety and Health Practitioner Organizations, September 2017:

http://www.inshpo.org/docs/INSHPO2017CapabilityFrameworkFinal.pdf

"Risk adverse? Company reporting on raw material and sector-specific risks under the Transparency in Supply Chain clause in the UK Modern Slavery Act of 2015," CORE Coalition (UK), September 2017:

http://corporate-responsibility.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/10/171003_Risk-Averse-FINAL-1.pdf

"The basics of a social compliance system," US Department of Labor, International Labor Affairs Bureau (ILAB), September 2017:

https://www.dol.gov/ilab/complychain/?utm_source=September+2017+Newsletter&utm_campai gn=September+Vision+Newsletter+Blast&utm_medium=email

"Singapore Accord on the Standards of OHS Professionals," September 3, 2017: http://singaporeaccord.org/web/the-singapore-accord/singapore-accord/58-singapore-accord-v2j

"EU trade agreement threatens human rights in Indonesia," SOMO report, September 2017: <u>https://www.somo.nl/human-rights-key-issue-indonesia-eu-comprehensive-economic-partnership-agreement/</u>

"Global estimates of Child labor: Results and Trends, 2012-2016," International Labor Organization, September 19, 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---dgreports/--dcomm/documents/publication/wcms_575499.pdf "Global estimates of modern slavery: Forced labor and Forced Marriage." International Labor Organization, September 19, 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---dgreports/--dcomm/documents/publication/wcms_575479.pdf

"Myths and risks of the EU-Myanmar Investment Protection Agreement," Cecilia Olivet and Pietje Vervest, Transnational Institute, September 21, 2017: <u>https://www.tni.org/en/publication/myths-and-risks-of-the-eu-myanmar-investment-protection-agreement</u>

"Effective grievance mechanisms: A case study [construction site in China]," Verite, September 27, 2017:

https://www.verite.org/effective-grievance-mechanisms-casestudy/?utm_source=September+2017+Newsletter&utm_campaign=September+Vision+Newslett er+Blast&utm_medium=email

"Indian fishermen vow to keep fighting 'devastating' Work Bank project to U.S. Supreme Court," Reuters, September 28, 2017:

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-india-landrights-lawmaking/indian-fishermen-vow-to-keep-fighting-devastating-world-bank-project-idUSKCN1C31MQ

"World Day for Decent Work," International Trade Union Confederation, September 29, 2017: <u>https://www.ituc-csi.org/world-day-for-decent-work-19133?lang=en</u>

"Workplace Health Without Borders, newsletter #3," WHWB, October 2017: http://mailchi.mp/0a5eedbb5f42/whwb-newsletter-3-october-2017?e=cb56a0d1f9

"Responsible Sourcing Tool," video explanation of the project of the U.S. State Department and three NGOs, Verite web site, October 2017:

http://www.responsiblesourcingtool.org/partnerinfo#tutorial?utm_source=October+2017+Newsl etter&utm_campaign=October+Vision+Newsletter+Blast&utm_medium=email

"First year of the FTSE 100 reports under the UK Modern Slavery Act: Towards Elimination?" Business & Human Rights Resource Center (UK), October 2017: <u>https://www.business-</u> humanrights.org/sites/default/files/FTSE%20100%20Report%20Public.pdf

"No more excuses: Responsible supply chains in a globalized world," The Economist report, October 2017:

http://growthcrossings.economist.com/report/no-more-excuses/

"Developing Asia's garment and footwear industry" Recent employment and wage trends," International Labor Organization. Asia=Pacific Garment and Footwear Sector Research Note, Issue #8, October 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---asia/---robangkok/documents/publication/wcms_581466.pdf "The road ahead; The KPMG survey of corporate responsibility reporting, 2017," Jose Luis Blasco and Adrian King, KPMG, October 2017:

https://home.kpmg.com/content/dam/kpmg/xx/pdf/2017/10/kpmg-survey-of-corporate-responsibility-reporting-2017.pdf

"European NGO statement on the publication of the elements for a UN treaty on Business and Human Rights," SOMO and other NGOs, October 4, 2017: https://www.somo.nl/statement-ngos-publication-elements-un-treaty-business-human-rights/

"US Supreme Court must recognize that with power, comes responsibility [and uphold the Alien Tort Statue]," Amol Mehra, International Corporate Accountability Roundtable," October 11, 2017:

https://www.icar.ngo/news/2017/10/11/supreme-court-must-recognize-that-with-power-comes-responsibility

"UN Global Compact & Guiding Principles show that change at scale is possible," John Ruggie, acceptance speech for A.SK Social Science Award, October 14, 2017: https://business-

humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/John%20Ruggie%20acceptance%20speech_Berlin %202017.pdf

"What will it take to free 40.3 million salves?" Zachary Slobig, Skoll Foundation, October 16, 2017:

http://skoll.org/2017/10/16/what-will-it-take-to-free-40-million-slaves/

"ICCR launches new Alliance to amplify global investor influence on human rights," Interfaith Center on Corporate Responsibility, October 18, 2017: <u>http://www.iccr.org/iccr-launches-new-alliance-amplify-global-investor-influence-human-rights</u>

"Harvard Study: Companies not reporting 'human capital' metrics like occupational safety," Sandy Smith, EHS Today, October 24, 2017: <u>www.ehstoday.com/safety-leadership/harvard-study-companies-not-reporting-human-capital-</u> <u>metrics-occupational-safety</u>

"How Romania sold out its workers to foreign investor for IMF and EU cash; Welcome to the minimum wage society," Crina Boros, Investigate Europe, The Black Sea, October 24, 2017: https://theblacksea.eu/stories/article/en/romania-worker-sell-out

"UBS/PwC Billionaires Report 2017: Return to growth for billionaires globally, with Asia outpacing the US for the first time," PwC press release, October 26, 2017: https://press.pwc.com/News-releases/ubs-pwc-billionaires-report-2017--return-to-growth-for-billionaires-globally--with-asia-outpacing-th/s/3269623a-1a6b-40c4-9bf4-6eb8b4cf15d1

"Some kids are not orphans because of this': How unions are keeping workers safe," Steven Greenhouse, The Guardian (UK), November 8, 2017:

https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2017/nov/08/unions-workers-safety-codes-of-conduct-florida-bangladesh?CMP=Share_iOSApp_Other

"Pole to Pole: Workplace Health Without Borders," The Synergist, November 8, 2017: <u>http://synergist.aiha.org/201710-pole-to-pole-whwb</u>

"Corporate self-regulation is a global crisis," Chris Albin-Lackey, Foreign Policy in Focus, November 8, 2017: http://fpif.org/corporate-self-regulation-global-crisis/

"Asia floor wage in local currency – updated to November 2017," Asia Floor Wage Campaign, November 13, 2017: <u>https://asia.floorwage.org/asia-floor-wage-in-local-currency</u>

"Time for a change" Advancing legal protections on gender-based violence at work," International Labor Rights Forum, November 2017: <u>https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/GBV%20policy%20paper%20FINAL.pdf</u>

"NAFTA's ugly reality: US-Mexico wage gap is actually widening," Bloomberg Industry Week, November 28, 2017: http://www.industryweek.com/print/414369

Apparel industry

"Cambodia Garment Worker Diaries," Fashion Revolution and three other NGOs, August 31, 2017:

http://www.articulate-story-demo.com.php7-32.phx1-2.websitetestlink.com/story_html5.html

"What she makes is keeping her in poverty," video and the "Company Tracker" ratings of major brands, Oxfam Australia, September 2017: <u>http://whatshemakes.oxfam.org.au</u>

"A sewing kit for living wages; Pathways to living wages in global garment supply chains, "Oxfam Australia, September 2017: https://www.oxfam.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/A-Sewing-Kit-for-Living-Wage.pdf

"Gap Inc., NIKE Inc., Levi's among retailers joining Initiative to tackle climate change," Science Based Targets, September 18, 2017:

http://sciencebasedtargets.org/2017/09/18/gap-nike-levis-among-retailers-joining-initiative-to-tackle-climate-impacts/

"From Indonesia to Honduras: How anti-sweatshop activists and unions made severance pay mandatory," Sarah Newell and Gabriela Rosazza, Labor Notes, September 27, 2017: <u>http://www.labornotes.org/blogs/2017/09/indonesia-honduras-how-anti-sweatshop-activists-and-unions-made-severance-pay</u>

"Sewing hope: How one factory challenges the apparel industry's sweatshops," Sarah Adler-Milstein and John Kline, University of California Press, October 2017: https://www.ucpress.edu/book.php?isbn=9780520292925

"Developing Asia's garment and footwear industry: Recent employment and wage trends," International Labor Organization, Asia-Pacific Garment and Footwear Sector Research Note, Issue 8, October 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---asia/---robangkok/documents/publication/wcms_581466.pdf

"Joining union forces in Asia-Pacific's textile and garment sector," IndustriALL-union, October 1, 2017:

http://www.industriall-union.org/joining-union-forces-in-asia-pacifics-textile-and-garment-sectors

"One law for all," Franziska Korn (FES), Development & Cooperation magazine, October 1, 2017:

https://www.dandc.eu/en/article/bangladeshs-labour-legislation-has-improved-more-needshappen

"Uzbekistan: Some workers excused from cotton fields; Political will needed to end forced labor," Human Rights Watch, October 5, 2017: https://www.hrw.org/news/2017/10/05/uzbekistan-some-workers-excused-cotton-fields

"Permanent Court of Arbitration in The Hague will proceed with union complaints against two clothing brands under the Bangladesh Accord's legally-binding arbitration" press release from the Permanent Court of Arbitration, October 16, 2017: https://pcacases.com/web/sendAttach/2238

"Fashion brands in The Hague's dock over factory safety in Bangladesh," Reuters, October 17, 2017:

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-bangladesh-garment-ruling/fashion-brands-in-the-haguesdock-over-factory-safety-in-bangladesh-idUSKBN1CM2ET

"The European Union and the Bangladesh garment industry: The failure of the Sustainability Compact," Clean Clothes Campaign, IndustriALL, UNI Global, October 18, 2017: <u>http://www.uniglobalunion.org/sites/default/files/files/news/bangladesh_position_paper_october_2017_final.pdf</u>

"Accord to leave next year; At most six months' extension will be given: govt," The Daily Star (Dhaka), October 20, 2017: http://www.thedailystar.net/business/accord-leave-next-year-1479046

"Accord continuation beyond May 2018," statement of the Bangladesh Accord, October 26, 2017:

http://bangladeshaccord.org/2017/10/accord-continuation-beyond-may-2018/

"An investor briefing on the apparel industry: Moving the needle on responsible labor practices," United Nations, Principles for Responsible Investment (PRI), November 2017: https://www.unpri.org/page/new-briefing-highlights-red-flags-recommendations-for-ensuring-responsible-working-practices-in-apparel-companies

"Europe's sweatshops; The results of CCC's most recent research in Central, East and South East Europe," Clean Clothes Campaign, November 2017: https://cleanclothes.org/livingwage/europe/europes-sweatshops

"The lives behind the label," six short films with total running time of 20 minutes," New Internationalist magazine, November 2017: https://livesbehindthelabel.newint.org/home.html

"Why the Accord will be here until 2021," Ben Vanpeperstraete, Judy Gearhart, Lynda Yanz, and Scott Nova, The Daily Star (Dhaka), November 15, 2017: http://www.thedailystar.net/opinion/perspective/why-the-accord-will-be-here-until-2021-1491145

Electronics Industry

"#iSlave at 10," Jenny Chan, Made in China magazine, July-September 2017: http://www.chinoiresie.info/PDF/Made-in-China_3_2017.pdf

"Apple Watch 3 – Exploit student workers further; An investigative report on Apple Watch's exclusive manufacturer," SACOM – Students and Scholars Against Corporate Misbehaviour, September 22, 2017:

http://sacom.hk/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/Apple-Watch-3-Exploit-Student-Workers-Further_SACOM-20170922.pdf

"SACOM's reply to Apple's claim of 'Quanta Chongqing is not our manufacturer," SACOM – Students and Scholars Against Corporate Misbehaviour, September 22, 2017: http://sacom.hk/statement-sacoms-reply-to-apples-claim-of-quanta-chongqing-is-not-our-manufacturer/

"A bloody decade of the iPhone," Jack Linchuan Qiu, September 27, 2017: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/bloody-decade-iphone/</u>

"SACOM video: 'Apple: Student interns or disposable labor," October 2017: https://goodelectronics.org/sacom-video-apple-student-interns-disposable-labour/

"Developing Asia's garment and footwear industry: Recent employment and wage trends," International Labor Organization, Asia-Pacific Garment and Footwear Sector Research Note, Issue 8, October 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---asia/---robangkok/documents/publication/wcms_581466.pdf "Guide to greener electronics – 2017," Greenpeace, October 2017: http://www.greenpeace.org/usa/wp-content/uploads/2017/10/Guide-to-Greener-Electronics-2017.pdf

"Chinese factory supplying major laptop brands accused of student labour abuses," Kate Hodal and Peter Bengtsen, The Guardian (UK), October 6, 2017: <u>https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2017/oct/06/laptop-firms-accused-of-labour-abuses-against-chinese-students-sony-hp-acer</u>

"Greenpeace faults many tech giants for environmental impact," Youkyung Lee, Associated Press/Washington Post, October 17, 2017: <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/business/technology/greenpeace-faults-many-tech-giants-for-environment-impact/2017/10/17/57939820-b2f2-11e7-9b93-</u> b97043e57a22_story.html?utm_term=.bc1657746e50

Greenpeace report: http://www.greenpeace.org/usa/reports/greener-electronics-2017/

"Stories of women workers in Vietnam's electronics industry," IPEN and COFED report, November 2017:

http://www.ipen.org/news/samsung-workers-line%C2%A0unique-report-reveals-lives-vietnamese-women-workers-making-samsung-smart

"Leaked documents expose secret tale of Apple's offshore island hop," Simon Bowers, International Consortium of Investigative Journalists, November 6, 2017: <u>https://www.icij.org/investigations/paradise-papers/apples-secret-offshore-island-hop-revealed-by-paradise-papers-leak-icij/</u>

"After a tax crackdown, Apple found a new shelter for its profits," Jesse Drucker and Simon Bowers, New York Times, November 6, 2017: <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2017/11/06/world/apple-taxes-jersey.html?_r=0</u>

"Fair conditions for ASEAN electronics workers necessary for industry growth," Earth Security Group's CEO Briefing on Consumer Electronics in Southeast Asia, November 7, 2017: https://goodelectronics.org/fair-conditions-asean-electronics-workers-necessary-industry-growth/

"Samsung worker killed by brain tumor wins compensation case," AP Technology Writer, printed in the Miami Herald, November 14, 2017: http://www.miamiherald.com/news/article184480358.html

"Time to recharge: Corporate action and inaction to tackle abuses in the cobalt supply chain," Amnesty International, November 15, 2017: https://reliefweb.int/sites/reliefweb.int/files/resources/AFR6273952017ENGLISH.PDF

"Demand the supply: Ranking consumer electronics and jewelry retail companies on their efforts to develop conflict-free minerals supply chain from Congo," Enough Project, November 16, 2017:

https://enoughproject.org/blog/new-report-demand-supply-ranking-consumer-electronicsjewelry-retail-companies-efforts-develop-conflict-free-minerals-supply-chains-congo

"Apple under fire over reports students worked illegal overtime to build iPhone X," Alex Hern, The Guardian (UK), November 21, 2017:

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/nov/21/apple-students-illegal-overtime-reports-iphone-x-foxconn-interns

"Apple's iPhone X assembled by illegal student labor," Yuan Yang, Financial Times, November 21, 2017: https://www.ft.com/content/7cb56786-cda1-11e7-b781-794ce08b24dc

Food and Agriculture

"Juice with a bitter aftertaste; Behind the scenes in the orange industry and the role of Dutch supermarkets," SOMO, August 22, 2017: https://www.somo.nl/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/Juice-with-a-bitter-aftertaste.pdf

"Chocolate's Dark Secret; How the cocoa industry destroys national parks," Etelle Higonnet, Marisa Bellantonio and Glenn Hurwitz, Mighty Earth, September 2017: <u>http://www.mightyearth.org/wp-</u> content/uploads/2017/09/chocolates dark secret english web.pdf

"World Bank approves Uzbekistan cotton project despite forced labour concerns," Bretton Woods Project, October 2, 2017: http://www.brettonwoodsproject.org/2017/10/world-bank-approves-uzbekistan-cotton-project-

despite-forced-labour-concerns/

"North Korean workers prep seafood going to US stores, restaurants," Tim Sullivan, Hyung-Jin Kim and Martha Mendoza, Associated Press/South China Morning Post, October 5, 2017: <u>http://www.scmp.com/news/china/diplomacy-defence/article/2114123/north-korean-workers-prep-seafood-china-goes-us-stores</u>

"A food activist just won a MacArthur 'genius' award. Why that's a big deal," Joe Fassler, New Food Economy, October 12, 2017: https://newfoodeconomy.org/greg-asbed-ciw-macarthur-genius/

"Did Monsanto write Malawi's seed policy?" Timothy A. Wise, Foodtank, October 16, 2017: <u>https://foodtank.com/news/2017/08/monsanto-malawis-seed-policy/</u>

"Identifying and driving change in the seafood supply chain," Julia Whitney, CSR Asia, November 1, 2017:

http://csr-asia.com/newsletter-identifying-and-driving-change-in-the-seafood-supply-chain

"World Bank: Few Improvements on India's tea plantations," Human Rights Watch, November 6, 217: https://www.hrw.org/print/311016

Other Industries

"Buyers in good faith'; How timber exporters are complicit in plundering Peru's Amazon," Global Witness, November 2017:

https://www.globalwitness.org/en/campaigns/forests/buyers-goodfaith/?utm_source=November+2017+Newsletter&utm_campaign=November+Vision+Newslette r+Blast&utm_medium=email